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Dear Professional Colleague,

Greetings!!!

It gives me immense pleasure to reach you all through this 
communication. I am indeed grateful to the President, Vice-
President and all my Council Colleagues, for wholeheartedly 
supporting the initiatives of this new Committee in honing the 
professional capabilities of the budding CMAs and the members 
in Industry to serve the profession in a better way.

April 2016 has been a crucial month in our calendar of events, 
as the budding CMAs are expecting more Companies to visit our 
campus placement programmes scheduled during this month to 
take first professional step into the corporate world. Preparing 
the final qualified students for the campus placement programme 
has been top of our agenda. We are  extremely elated that the 
15 days  Pre-Placement Orientation Programme  conducted in 9 
locations- Ahmedabad, Bhubaneshwar, Chennai, Delhi, Jaipur, 
Hyderabad, Kolkata, Jaipur, Mumbai and Vijayawada was highly 
successful.  550 students who attended this programme would 
reap the benefits when they face interviews in future. The 
Chapters and Regional Councils in the above locations played a 
pivotal role in grooming the students. 

  The response from the companies for the ensuing campus 
placement programme has been encouraging and as you read this 
communication we had completed half of the campus placement 
program and I am happy to share that around 40% of CMAs 
from Dec 15 final batch opted for placement have received offer 
letters from 22 companies.  I am confident that with the support 
of all the four Regional Councils, when we will be completing then 
campus placement programme on a highly successful note and 
many of the Dec 2015 pass outs would have found their future.

The contributions from the Members working in the industry 
for the growth of the Profession cannot be underestimated. In 
order to sustain their contribution, many outreach programmes 
covering latest topics impacting their day to day workings were 
organized in 21 locations across the country. The feedback from 
these programmes is really encouraging and we plan more such 
programmes in the coming months. 

We are glad to share here that one mega-all India event to 
bring all the  members working in the Industry under one 

roof, to deliberate the latest challenges faced by them in their 
professional life is, being planned in the month of July 2016, that 
is, National Convention for Members in Industry.

One of the popular demands by the membership was Webinar 
by the Institute.  Webinar has become a powerful tool to reach 
many members and it enables to overcome time and distance 
barriers. As planned and decided we are pleased to organise more 
and more webinars on wide range of topics and the sessions will 
be handled by experts from the respective domains. The first of 
such series of webinars was conducted on 19/4/2016, then on 
26-04-2016 and the response for this has been very positive and 
now you can expect many webinars on latest topics regularly.     

We invite all the professional colleagues to share their thoughts 
and views with us for taking the agenda of Campus Placement, 
professional updating of knowledge to newer heights. You can 
reach us through email: membersinindustry@icmai.in

We also extend all the professional members warm wishes for 
a profitable financial year 2016-17.

We remain,

TEAM Members in Industry, Training & Placement, ICAI

CMA H Padmanabhan
Chairman, MI – T & P

Members
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CMA Ashok B Nawal
CMA Avijit Goswami
CMA Dr. Jagan Mohan Rao
CMA Vijender Sharma
Dr. Baiju Ramachandran
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CMA P V Bhattad, President, ICAI
CMA Manas Kumar Thakur, Vice President, ICAI

Secretary
CMA L Gurumurthy, Senior Director, ICAI
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